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This supplementary statement to Barnsley Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment is 
issued in accordance with Paragraph 3 in part 2 of the NHS (Pharmaceutical and Local 
Pharmaceutical Services) Regulations 2013.  

Date: 27 June 2023 

If you require any further information, please contact Emma Robinson (Barnsley Metropolitan 
Borough Council) at emmarobinson3@barnsley.gov.uk 



 

 

AMENDMENTS TO PHARMACEUTICAL NEEDS ASSESSMENT 

Amendment 
Number 

Appendix 
Number 

Effective 
Date 

Amendment 

001 001.1 10.07.23 Change to supplementary hours: 
 
Asda Pharmacy, Old Mill Lane 
 

002 001.2 TBC Notice of consolidation of pharmacy 
sites: 
 
Rowlands Pharmacy, Mayflower 
Way, Wombwell 
 
Rowlands Pharmacy, 5 George 
Street, Wombwell 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Appendix 001.1 

 
Supplementary statement to Barnsley Pharmaceutical Needs 
Assessment 
 
Date Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment published:  October 2022 
 
 
Change to supplementary hours: 

Asda Pharmacy Old Mill Lane, Barnsley, S71 1LN 
 
Current opening hours:  
  
Monday     08:00-23:00 

Tuesday  07:00-23:00 

Wednesday 07:00-23:00 

Thursday 07:00-23:00 

Friday 07:00-23;00 

Saturday 07:00-22:00 

Sunday 10:00-16:00 
 

 
 
Opening hours from Week Commencing 7 July 2023 
 
Monday     09:00-12:30, 13:00-16:30, 17:00-21:00 

Tuesday  09:00-12:30, 13:00-16:30, 17:00-21:00 

Wednesday 09:00-12:30, 13:00-16:30, 17:00-21:00 

Thursday 09:00-12:30, 13:00-16:30, 17:00-21:00 

Friday 09:00-12:30, 13:00-16:30, 17:00-21:00 

Saturday 09:00-12:30, 13:00-16:30, 17:00-21:00 

Sunday 10:00-16:00 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Appendix 001.2 

 
Supplementary statement to Barnsley Pharmaceutical Needs 
Assessment 
 
Date Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment published:  October 2022 
 
Notice of intended consolidation of existing pharmacy sites: 
 
Rowlands Pharmacy, Mayflower Way, Wombwell, Barnsley, S73 0AJ 
Rowlands Pharmacy, 5 George Street, Wombwell, Barnsley, S73 0DD 
(consolidation onto the site at Mayflower way). 
 
The application has been granted on the grounds that it meets the requirements set 
out in Regulation 26A of the National Health Service (Pharmaceutical and Local 
Pharmaceutical Services) Regulations 2013 (as amended). 
 
L Rowland & Co (Retail) Ltd is included in the pharmaceutical list in relation to both 
Site 1 and Site 2 therefore no change of ownership application is required for Site 2 
and Paragraph (4) of Regulation 26A does not apply. 
 
Neither Site 1 nor Site 2 is a distance selling premise or an appliance contractor 
premise. 
 
The applicant has confirmed that the current pharmaceutical services provided at 
Site 1 would continue to be provided consequent to the consolidation of the listed 
chemist premises at Site 1. There are no advanced or enhanced services that are 
currently being provided from Site 2 that have not been included in the list of 
services to be provided from the consolidated site. The applicant has confirmed that 
there would be no interruption to service provision. 
 


